Proposal #1 - Continue with the existing deductible: $2,500 deductible with $5,000 deductible on POL
and LEL, Premium: $1,212,786

Proposal #2 - Optional Proposal: $15,000 deductible, Premium: $1,066,238

Proposal #3 - Optional Proposal: $25,000 deductible, Premium: $996,417

Mr. Beals stated the recommendation is to proceed with the $15,000.00 deductible, with no need to
cover older vehicles with physical damage, just liability only. County Manager, Paige Dukes, added
this is an increase not just facing ACCG, but an increase facing insurance overall. Mrs. Dukes stated
Mr. Beals has looked for areas to continue to save and there will be an increase with the internal safety
programs as well.

BID

2023 Local Maintenance and Improvement Grant (LMIG) Resurfacing Bids

Director of Engineering Services, Chad McLeod, presented the item. Mr. McLeod stated the 2023
resurfacing bids presented include resurfacing 1.00 mile of Good Hope Circle (east), 0.76 mile of Good
Hope Circle (west), 1.50 miles of New Bethel Road and 3.30 miles of McMillan Road. Mr. McLeod
stated two bids were received, The Scruggs Company $1,534,014.68 and Reames and Son
Construction $1,599,477.22. Mr. McLeod stated the bids were lower than estimated and staff
renegotiated with the low bidder to go ahead and include 2' widening on McMillian Road, the amount
for the widening is $255,453.49, making the total amount $1,789,468.17. Vice Chairman Wisenbaker
asked regarding the budget impact amount of $1,534,014.68? Mr. McLeod stated that amount would
be adjusted to reflect the additional amount of the widening, making the total amount $1,789,468.17.

REPORT - County Manager
County Manager, Paige Dukes, deferred her report until tomorrow evening.

ADJOURNMENT
Commissioner Evans made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Vice Chairman Wisenbaker second.
Chairman Slaughter adjourned the work session at 8:45 a.m.



